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further compliment volunteer response, and most importantly provide a fire response suitable to the risks 
and population profile of the area. 
The best examples of the current career/volunteer integrated stations on the urban fringe highlight this. 
 
I believe this reform will not impact fire service delivery across the state. It is really a status quo, but with 
the prospect of expanded volunteer complimented career response. It is also an opportunity to remove the 
cost associated with duplication of career service management and administrative hierarchy and systems 
across MFB/CFA. 
I believe volunteer engagement and participation will be enhanced by empowering volunteers with a 
singular CFA identity and a bill that ensures no displacement of volunteers and more funding and support to 
volunteer brigades. 
I also believe that presumptive rights compensation is incredibly important. Victoria lags behind other states 
in this respect and this protection for all victorian firefighters, both career and volunteer is imperative. 
 
Thankyou for considering my submission.  
 
Respectfully. 
 
Andrew Luedecke 
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